Knight's Newsletter

Serving Seton Parish Council 11187 Knights of Columbus

January 1997, Vol. 4 No.1



Knights' action line

50-50 changes made — Knights at the December business meeting approved revising the 50-50 drawing program as follows:

- One regular drawing for which each attending Knight contributes \$1. Winner gets half of total.
- A second drawing for which council will "seed" \$50 All Knights are eligible, but money will "roll" to next meeting if the winner is not present. The other half of first drawing will be added to second drawing total. When the second drawing is won, council will provide a new \$50 seed.

Degrees on Feb. 2 —Second and Degree ceremonies will be held Sunday afternoon. Feb.2 at Council 2890 at the intersection of Fisher and Hague Roads. Seton Knights will meet between 10:45 and 11 a.m. Feb 2 in the parking lot of Spencer Funeral Home south of the church Transporation will be provided. Candidates are requested to be at the 1289 council building by 11:30 a.m.

Dues are due — Financial Secretary Rick Larkin has distributed \$30 billings for 1997 dues. Please pay as promptly as possible.

Adoration/First Saturday Mass —The next adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and First Saturday Mass are scheduled Feb. 7-8. All-night adoration will begin the evening of Friday, Feb. 7, and Mass will follow at 9 a.m. the next morning. Invite a neighbor, as this Knights' sponsored weekend event is open to all.

Join the fun — The council's next social meeting is scheduled Feb. 24. Come and join your fellow Knights in an evening of fun. Activities will include poker.

Golf league has roster

Progress continues toward formation of a Knights of Columbus golf league beginning next spring at Steeplechase Golf Course, which is located near Rickenbacker Air Force Base.

A few roster openings remain. If you are not on the following list and are interested, contact co-chairmen J.B. Boblett at 687-8682 or John Pizzuto at 833-1111.

A deadline for paying the first-half costs (\$84.50 for each player) will be announced in the next newsletter.

Knights currently on the roster for the new golf league

Rob Allen, Fred Barwick, J.B. Boblett, Joe Drignet, Father Steve Hawkins, Mark Herkenstein, Bud Joos, Bob McNicol, John Morrison, John Pizzuto, Dave Strominger, Matt Telen, Terry Thompson, Fran Vendetta, Mark Valentine, Mike Welling, Bob Wolf.

Holiday programs again prove very successful

The children's Christmas party, held Dec. 15 in Bishop Herrmann Hall following the 11:30 a.m. Mass, was the most successful yet.

Approximately 100 children first heard a seasonal reading by Lorraine Rossi, wife of Knight Joe Rossi, and sang Christmas carols prior to visiting Santa. and having their picture taken with him. Each attending child also received a gift "bag."

Others assisting, in addition to the Rossi's, were Charles and Maria Giametta, John and Maria Morrison, Bob Swiderski and Dave McKenna.

The New Year's Eve dance, held Tuesday, Dec. 31 in Bishop Herrmann Hall and jointly sponsored by the council and Seton Parish Women's Club, was attended by approximately 280 persons.

Attendees included Father Dave who wore beads and a gold necklace in keeping with the Mardi Gras theme of the dance. He was a hands-down winner of the "best-dressed-for-the-occasion award.

Plan to attend Monday

Discussion items at the next business meeting scheduled at 8 p.m.Monday, Jan. 13 will include a pair of important votes on expenditures.

Knights will decide on spending \$1,600 for robes necessary for formation of the Council's proposed First Degree Team. Current plans are to launch the team by late February or early March.

Those who have indicated an interest in serving on the degree team include: Rob Allen, Bud Joos, Joe Levandusky, Robert McDonald, Jim Michnowicz, Joe Rossi, Bob Snider, Tony Tagliareni and George Williams.

Another vote Monday will be for approval or rejection of donating \$300 to the Seton Parish Youth (SPY) program to assist in costs involved in delivering parish-donated items to needy families in two school districts in the Cranks Creek, Ky. area.

A total 52 youths and adults loaded food, shoes and clothing items into four vans and other vehicles and left Seton Parish on a Thursday and returned the following Monday

Grand Knight Charlie Tagliareni appealed to Knights to make every effort attend the business meeting so voting on the two expenditures will be a representatives sampling of council membership.